
 

 
 

EXTENSION AND ADDITIONAL QUARANTINE MEASURES ADOPTED IN 
BOLIVIA DUE COVID-19  

 
 MARCH 25, 2020 

 
 
On Wednesday, March 25, 2020, the Government of Bolivia announced a total 
quarantine in the country as of March 26, 2020.  
 
The quarantine will continue until April 15, 2020 
 
The measures include:  
 

• The government of Bolivia has closed borders and all international flights are 
suspended. 

• The total closure of all land borders. 

• All persons are to remain in their homes 24 hours a day with an exception 
made for emergencies. 

• Only one person per family who is in the age range of 18 to 65 years can go 
out, only to make basic necessity purchases. For this, you must present your 
identity card and your document must coincide with the only day allowed for 
your going out, between 7:00 and 12:00.  

o On Mondays people whose card ends in 1 and 2 will go out; Tuesdays, 
3 and 4; Wednesday, 5 and 6; Thursday, 7 and 8, and Friday 9 and 0. 
On Saturdays and Sundays nobody will be able to go out. 

• Fines (including jail) for those who do not comply.· All schools, universities, 
bars, gyms, and parks are closed. 

• Several departmental governments have imposed curfews and restricted 
travel. 

• Health services will remain available 24 hours per day and pharmacies will 
continue their regular hours. 

• Public and private transportation is suspended. 

• Cuts to basic utilities and internet are prohibited. 
 

 

 


